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March 20, 2023 – We’re so thankful for the people that God brings into our lives at just the 

right moments. We just concluded our Bible English Camp, and I’m especially thankful for a 

great team of helpers and for your faithful prayers. Catherine Rogers is visiting from our home church and she has been a 

real encouragement and help to our family. We have enjoyed introducing her to our corner of Thailand. 

 

Bible English Camp: This event was a walk of faith 

from the very beginning. Our goal was to reach out to 

the families near our church building, while investing 

in the children that have been faithfully attending 

Sunday services. Despite many challenges and 

spiritual attacks, we experienced a multitude of 

answers to prayer. We had a total number of 37 

students in attendance, and the kids really enjoyed the 

teaching and activities. Brother Luke was able to preach for 20 minutes each night, 

laying down good building blocks for understanding Biblical Faith and Repentance. The 

kids were attentive and we had a handful of parents attend the awards night on Friday 

who heard a clear presentation of the Gospel. We are 

now praying and pursuing good follow-up with each 

family. We are seeing God give us more entrance into 

households as we faithfully invest in these children. 

About 14 of them are regular attenders on Sunday 

morning and their parents are happy to have them take part in church. This outreach has 

also been a great learning experience for the members of our church as we seek to invite 

more families to attend special events and teaching workshops on Biblical principles.   

 

Bible Shipments: Summer time here means more outreach events in Myanmar and more 

requests for Bibles. I have been keeping extra busy with all the orders, in the midst of all 

our regular projects. Please pray for wisdom to distribute the Bibles remaining to the 

neediest areas. Thank you!  

 

Travel and Translation: I’m traveling to Surin province (near the border with Cambodia) 

at the end of this month to assist Surin Baptist Church with a medical missions outreach. 

Please pray for my travels and that I would be a useful translator for this event. I’m practicing my Thai medical 

terminology in order to assist a group of doctors from the US. We 

will have some great opportunities to share the Gospel with 

hundreds of families that will be receiving free medical treatment.  

 

Evangelism Outreach: Our little town is experiencing significant 

growth now that the border is open again. The Lord has granted 

us good favor as we preach the Gospel to families from Myanmar. 

Our biggest challenge and prayer request is to have consistent 

follow-up with those that have interest to learn more. We are ministering to people who work long hours and have a very 

small window of opportunity for visits. Creativity and wisdom are needed. Thank you for your faithful intercession and 

support! The Lord continues to guide us forward and meet our every need.  

 

In Christ, 

 
Nat, Anne, Paul, Ellie, Rachel, and Luke Williams 
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